
professional anthropologists might indeed be necessary, exchanges of scientific 
data valuable or exchanges of bibliographical material advantageous but where 
the economy and social conditions are sub-standard, some of these must wait 
while priority goes where urgency is greatest. We would request the Director-
General to keep this firmly in mind when he prepares, as desired by the Econom-
ic and Social Council, the principles to serve as guiding lines for bilateral, 
regional and international action regarding relations and exchanges in the fields 
of education, science and culture." 

14 


